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2011 Committee Report 

 
Date  January 6th, 2012
 
Programming Committee 
 
Committee Representative: 
Dale E Doller AIA, LEED AP-BD&C 
President-Elect 
 
 

1. Brief Description of Committee 
 

The committee members are the President-Elect and the Karolina Brutt; First Vice 
President.  Assistance is also provided by other members of the Board as support to 
program development. 

 
2. Highlights of Year 

 
My focus for programs this year was to highlight sustainable design projects and 
practices in the State of NH.  Programs were very successful this year with average 
attendance at meetings between 40 and 60 attendees.  Our most successful 
meetings were at Keene State College to hear a presentation by Ellen Watts of 
Architerra on the sustainable design of the new Technology, Design and Safety 
Center; LEED Silver Certification (anticipated), The Weston Solutions Inc. tour of 
their LEED Gold Certified Building in Concord, NH and our joint Vermont/New 
Hampshire Chapter meeting at Dartmouth College, Hanover, NH campus tour of the 
LEED Platinum (anticipated) Certified Life Science Center building. 
 
Other meetings included: 
 Historic Preservation in NH; A Panel Discussion, Concord, NH 
 Pandora Building Renovations and Restorations, Manchester, NH 
 Annual House Tours; Seacoast, NH 
 Portsmouth Harbor Cruse Social; Portsmouth 
 Furniture Masters / Canterbury Shaker Village Tour, Canterbury, NH 
 Elliot Hospital River Edge Ambulatory Care Facility Tour, Portsmouth, NH 
 BIM in New Hampshire Presentation 

 
3. Comments: 

 
This year’s programs have been very successful.  Providing timely and interesting 
topics will always bring out people to attend.  It is also necessary in a State like NH 
to move the meeting around.  The necessity to travel across the State taking more 
than 2 hours will challenge the best topic.  The topics that focus around sustainable 
practices and energy efficiency were the strongest attended programs.  I think the 
design professionals in NH are by far ahead of the average in understanding and 
regularly practicing sustainable design. 



 
2011 Committee Report 

Date  January 17th, 2012 

Continuing Education  
1. The Continuing Education Committee arranges low cost continuing 

education presentations with AIA approved CEUs for our members. 
2. In 2011 there were offerings made on four different dates. They were 

as follows. 
a.) June 9, 2011 

Canadian Mortgage and Housing Corporation presented a series of 
presentations focusing on “Wood Building Products” at the 
Audubon Society Building, Concord, NH. 
5 CEUS were offered. 

b.) October 11, 2011 
AIANH arranged a “Continuing Education Day” with a series of 5 
presentations at the Audubon Society Building, Concord, NH. 
6.5 CEUs were offered. 
 i) Success Factors for a Winning Practice 
    Steven Whitehorn (Whitehorn Financial Group) 
 ii) Universal Bath Design 
     Gunnar Baldwin (TOTO) 
 iii) Solar Hot Water and Heating Systems 
      Jack Bingham (Sea Solar Store) 
 iv) The Four Barriers of the Building Envelope 
      Matthew Carlton and Michael Louis (Simpson Gumpertz and Heger) 
 v) Green Roofs in New England 
      Jim Ricker (Weston Solutions)       

c.) October 25, 2011 
JSA (Bruce Dicker) and other AIANH members organized a 
presentation entitled “Legal Issues Associated with BIM” held at 
DeMeritt Hall, UNH and presented by Donavan and Hatem, ABC 
NH/VT, and the UNH Office of Design and Construction. 
1.5 CEUs were offered. 

d.) November 7, 2011 
MicroCAD (Troy Mifsud) sponsored a presentation by Troy Mifsud 
and Michael Parma, JSA PM, entitled “Implementing REVIT for the 
Office: A Project Manager’s Experience” at the Pease Country 
Club, Portsmouth, NH. 
1.5 CEUs were offered. 

3. The four events were well attended and feedback was very positive. 
4. For 2012, AIANH has set aside 3 dates early on in an effort to assist in 

planning and with the hope that these dates, especially one in the Fall 
and one in the Spring will become annual events. 
 

Committee Representative: 
Michael Morin 



 
2011 Committee Report 

 
Date  January 6th, 2012
 
Education Committee 
Committee Representative:  Scott J. Vlasak 
 
 

1. Brief Description of Committee 
 
The Education Committee of AIANH is responsible for delivering educational 
programs to NH students ages K-12. Built-environment education is an important 
part of a balanced and comprehensive school curriculum. The Learning by 
Design programs and activities designed and promoted by the AIANH Chapter 
are well-constructed curriculum units which have been incorporated in the 
existing curriculum of our elementary, middle and high schools in New 
Hampshire. These activities allow our chapter to bring into the classrooms 
valuable knowledge about the man-made environment as well as its effect on the 
relationship to the natural environment. For our children who one day must live 
and work in a modern industrial society, this knowledge is critical if they are to be 
thoughtful and active citizens.  
The Education Committee assists with forms, meetings, registration logistics, 
certificates and documentation of our currently available built-environment 
programs: 

ShoeBox Clubhouse (Elementary) 
Neighborhood Walking Tours (Elementary) 
Box City (Elementary or Middle School) 
Bridges and Structures (Middle School) 
Introduction to Architecture (Middle School) 
Annual High School Design Competition (High School) 

 
 

2. Highlights of Year 
 
Little Harbor School, Portsmouth, NH – Spring 2011 
Welcome to the City of “Greenweebian”. Aside from its unique name, the one 
thing that sets this city apart from any other city is that it was conceived, 
designed, and built (at ¼”=1’-0” scale) by 75 fifth-grade students at the Little 
Harbour Elementary School in Portsmouth, NH. 
Speaking about the importance of the design process, one student commented 
at the Open House, “Without good design, you couldn’t have this- (gesturing 
toward the city) I mean, look at these buildings, they’re amazing!” 
Many enthusiastic AIANH volunteers and parents facilitated the project over the 
course of 5 weeks which consisted of 5 two-hour classroom sessions. 

 



 
 

 
Third Annual High School Design Competition 2010-2011 
This year the students designed a Sustainable Living and Innovation Center. 
Winners were announced in the Forum and received cash prizes. 
 
Windham Middle School, Windham, NH – Spring 2011 
Welcome to the City of “D-Mont”. In addition to its thoughtful layout and unique 
buildings, what sets this city apart are the large scale sustainable energy 
systems which provide power to the city. Solar, wind and hydro-electrical power 
are all incorporated, and a farm provides locally grown food options to the 
citizens. 
Thirteen students participated in this after-school program which ran for 5 weeks 
and was supported by several AIANH volunteers and local Community Officials 
and Parents. Students were guided through the process by weekly visits by 
AIANH volunteers and worked four days a week after school on the project. 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
3.Comments to be Included 

This year was another exciting year for the Education Committee. With two 
programs held back to back in the Spring there were a few new faces from 
several different firms who volunteered to help make both a success.  
 

4.Goals for 2011 
The major goal for 2012 will be to increase our pool of volunteers in order to 
strengthen the knowledge about the Learning By Design NH programs to our 
members. This will eventually allow us to organize our volunteers regionally and 
offer more opportunities for AIANH members to get involved locally. Offering a 
“training session” to discuss existing programs may be a good way to rally 
existing volunteers and meet new ones. 
Secondly, we will seek sponsorship for the programs we offer. The annual high 
school design competition offers cash prizes to the winners, which can hopefully 
be obtained through a commitment of annual sponsorship of NH based 
companies. Smaller sponsorships could be sought within local communities 
where Learning by Design programs are being offered on a case by case basis 
to help with purchase of supplies, etc. 
Some ideas for potential sponsors are:  Autodesk, PSNH, Local Banks, 
Colleges/Universities and local Chambers of Commerce 
Thirdly, we will seek to continue PR efforts to keep the community informed of 
our activities. Various ways we can do this are writing Forum articles, keeping the 
AIANH website content updated with news and upcoming programs, attending 
local conferences and supplying schools with posters advertising upcoming 
programs. 
 



	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  

State	
  Government	
  Affairs	
  
David	
  Udelsman	
  AIA,	
  Chair	
  
	
  
With	
  424	
  members,	
  the	
  NH	
  General	
  Court	
  is	
  the	
  large	
  state	
  legislature	
  in	
  the	
  United	
  States,	
  and	
  
the	
  fourth	
  largest	
  English	
  speaking	
  legislative	
  body	
  in	
  the	
  world.	
  The	
  AIANH	
  Legislative	
  Affairs	
  
Committee	
  is	
  tasked	
  with	
  keeping	
  an	
  eye	
  on	
  what	
  these	
  folks	
  are	
  talking	
  about	
  and	
  how	
  it	
  might	
  
affect	
  the	
  design	
  and	
  construction	
  community.	
  	
  Here	
  are	
  some	
  bills	
  that	
  we	
  watched	
  this	
  past	
  
year.	
  	
  	
  
	
  
HB137	
  –	
  Three	
  separate	
  bills	
  that	
  address	
  the	
  State	
  Building	
  Code	
  were	
  eventually	
  merged	
  into	
  
HB137.	
  The	
  final	
  bill	
  would	
  confirm	
  the	
  actions	
  of	
  the	
  State	
  Building	
  Code	
  Review	
  Board	
  in	
  
adopting	
  the	
  2009	
  family	
  of	
  codes,	
  it	
  would	
  make	
  changes	
  in	
  the	
  way	
  the	
  building	
  code	
  and	
  fire	
  
code	
  would	
  be	
  applied	
  and	
  it	
  would	
  adopt	
  the	
  2009	
  International	
  Existing	
  Building	
  Code.	
  	
  As	
  of	
  
the	
  writing	
  of	
  this	
  article,	
  the	
  House	
  committee	
  has	
  recommended	
  that	
  it	
  “ought	
  to	
  pass”	
  and	
  it	
  
is	
  expected	
  that	
  this	
  will	
  be	
  voted	
  on	
  early	
  in	
  2012	
  by	
  the	
  House	
  and	
  then	
  will	
  move	
  on	
  to	
  the	
  
Senate.	
  
	
  
HB253	
  –	
  Which	
  would	
  have	
  created	
  a	
  committee	
  to	
  investigate	
  the	
  value	
  of	
  professional	
  
licensing	
  was	
  deemed	
  “inexpedient	
  to	
  legislate.”	
  
	
  	
  
HB446	
  –	
  Which	
  would	
  have	
  repealed	
  licensing	
  for	
  landscape	
  architects	
  (and	
  many	
  others	
  but	
  
they	
  are	
  the	
  one’s	
  closest	
  to	
  us)	
  was	
  modified	
  such	
  that	
  the	
  licensing	
  of	
  landscape	
  architects	
  has	
  
remained	
  intact	
  but	
  is	
  still	
  in	
  committee	
  so	
  it	
  will	
  be	
  one	
  to	
  watch	
  in	
  2012.	
  
	
  
SB409	
  –	
  The	
  one	
  that	
  passed,	
  is	
  an	
  act	
  that	
  requires	
  buildings	
  or	
  structures	
  constructed	
  or	
  
renovated	
  using	
  state	
  funding	
  to	
  adhere	
  to	
  certain	
  energy	
  efficiency	
  and	
  building	
  standards.	
  In	
  
brief,	
  RSA	
  155-­‐A:13	
  now	
  requires	
  that	
  any	
  new	
  construction,	
  reconstruction,	
  alteration,	
  or	
  
maintenance	
  in	
  any	
  state	
  owned	
  building	
  constructed	
  using	
  any	
  state	
  funding,	
  shall	
  meet	
  a	
  high	
  
performance,	
  energy	
  efficient,	
  sustainable	
  design	
  standard	
  determined	
  by	
  the	
  commissioners	
  of	
  
the	
  department	
  of	
  environmental	
  services	
  and	
  the	
  department	
  of	
  administrative	
  services	
  that	
  
shows	
  the	
  building	
  or	
  structure	
  can	
  recoup	
  the	
  incremental	
  costs	
  of	
  implementing	
  the	
  
requirements	
  of	
  this	
  section	
  as	
  measured	
  by	
  reduced	
  energy	
  costs	
  over	
  a	
  10-­‐year	
  period	
  of	
  time.	
  	
  
This	
  bill	
  had	
  and	
  effective	
  date	
  of	
  July	
  1,	
  2011.	
  
	
  
	
  



	
  
 
 
 

AIANH	
  2012	
  Awards	
  Program	
  
Caleb	
  Sloan	
  AIA,	
  Chair	
  
	
  
The	
  2011	
  Awards	
  Exhibit	
  was	
  shown	
  at	
  the	
  following	
  locations:	
  
1.	
  April	
  –	
  Manchester	
  Air	
  Port	
  	
  -­‐	
  Dale	
  Doller	
  
2.	
  June	
  1	
  -­‐	
  June	
  	
  29	
  	
  	
  Caleb	
  Sloan	
  -­‐	
  Seacoast	
  Region	
  (Portsmouth	
  Public	
  Library)	
  
3.	
  July	
  -­‐	
  Sonya	
  Misiaszek	
  -­‐	
  Lakes	
  Region	
  (One	
  Mill	
  Plaza,	
  Busiel	
  Community	
  Room	
  and	
  Gallery,	
  Laconia)	
  
4.	
  September	
  -­‐	
  Michael	
  Morin	
  -­‐	
  Merrimac	
  Region	
  (library	
  at	
  NHTI)	
  
5.	
  October	
  -­‐	
  Ingrid	
  Nichols	
  -­‐	
  Dartmouth/Lake	
  Sunapee	
  Region	
  (Lebanon	
  City	
  Hall	
  Entry	
  Lobby)	
  
	
  
The	
  2012	
  Awards	
  Program	
  brought	
  in	
  32	
  entries	
  in	
  the	
  built	
  design	
  awards	
  and	
  four	
  in	
  the	
  unbuilt	
  
category.	
  Jurors	
  were	
  from	
  AIA	
  Seattle:	
  Joe	
  Herrin	
  AIA,	
  Anne	
  Schopf	
  FAIA,	
  and	
  Christian	
  Carlson	
  AIA.	
  
They	
  selected	
  two	
  projects	
  for	
  Merit	
  Awards,	
  three	
  for	
  Citation	
  Awards,	
  and	
  one	
  Honorable	
  Mention	
  for	
  
an	
  unbuilt	
  project.	
  Two	
  People’s	
  Choice	
  Awards	
  were	
  given	
  as	
  the	
  result	
  of	
  online	
  voting.	
  .	
  (Results	
  at	
  
http://www.aianh.org/design_awards.asp).	
  
	
  
Nathan	
  Stolarz	
  designed	
  the	
  graphics	
  for	
  the	
  2012	
  program	
  based	
  on	
  the	
  2009	
  winning	
  unbuilt	
  project.	
  
	
  
The	
  Clinton	
  Sheerr	
  Award	
  went	
  to	
  James	
  Somes	
  FAIA,	
  retired	
  from	
  JSA	
  Inc.	
  
	
  
Outstanding	
  Service	
  Awards	
  went	
  to	
  Michael	
  Morin	
  AIA	
  and	
  Nathan	
  Stolarz	
  AIA.	
  
	
  
The	
  2012	
  Honorary	
  AIANH	
  member	
  is	
  Linda	
  Wilson,	
  retired	
  from	
  the	
  State	
  Department	
  of	
  Historical	
  
Resources.	
  
	
  
The	
  Awards	
  Banquet	
  was	
  held	
  at	
  the	
  NH	
  Institute	
  of	
  Art	
  in	
  Manchester,	
  January	
  20,	
  2012.	
  
	
  
The	
  Awards	
  Exhibition	
  will	
  again	
  tour	
  the	
  state,	
  starting	
  off	
  with	
  the	
  Manchester	
  Airport	
  in	
  April.	
  
	
  
Comments:	
  
We	
  should	
  look	
  into	
  electronic	
  submissions	
  for	
  the	
  2013	
  program.	
  Many	
  components	
  are	
  doing	
  this	
  and	
  
it	
  is	
  less	
  costly	
  for	
  participants.	
  
	
  
We	
  will	
  be	
  looking	
  at	
  different	
  venues	
  for	
  the	
  2013	
  Awards	
  Banquet.	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
Submitted	
  by	
  Carolyn	
  Isaak	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  



2 0 1 1  C O M M I T T E E  R E P O RT

January 16, 2012 

Committee: 		  Young Architects Forum Committee

Representative:    	 Term ending -	   Nathan Stolarz, AIA - Associate Director  
			   Term starting -	  Melissa Morancy
 

Description of Committee:

This committee was run by Nathan Stolarz - Associate Director, who attended monthly chapter meetings, wrote monthly articles for the NH 
Forum, led event planning for Young Architect events, led and coordinated the Young Architect Competition and administer and judged New 
Hampshires’ Skills USA High School Drafting Competition.

Highlights of Year:

In early February I attended the 2011 AIA national Grassroots conference in which I participated in several workshops, and one in particular 
entitled Leadership and Mentorship: Learning from Recipients of Emerging Professional Component Grants stood out.  This workshop 
examined successful leadership and mentorship programs for emerging professionals from four major cities across the United States, San 
Francisco, St. Paul, Chicago and Washington DC.  The unique approach demonstrated from each of the presented examples sparked an 
ambition to build a similar program here in New Hampshire.  In the past Mo Gagnon had attempted the first steps at creating a mentoring 
program within the New England Region which didn’t become fully developed.  So the New England YAF liaison, Nicole Martineau, Carolyn 
Isaak and I met with three AIA fellows from New Hampshire (Patricia Sherman, Bruce Dicker, James Somes) to brainstorm on ways to build a 
similar program to the ones presented at Grassroots that would encourages mentorship in our chapter and help facilitate our young architects 
within New Hampshire with any issues or question they might have.  This might be the most difficult and at the same time most important 
focus ongoing for the current Young Architect Director to continue the development of a mentorship program that will work for our chapter.

The New Hampshires Skills USA High School Drafting Competition took place in mid March this year at the Seacoast School of Technology 
in Exeter.  The competition was organized by Kate Krumm (District Computer Teacher, Sanborn Regional School District) and we managed to 
have 10 students from 5 different schools vying for an opportunity to go to Kansas City, MO to compete against the rest of the state winners 
and have an opportunity to jump start there career and interest in Architecture.  I do find it bothersome not to see more schools participating in 
this event.  It would be advantageous if the current Young Architect Director reached out to Kate Krumm to tried to find a way to get other high 
schools in the state interested in competing in this event.  It also maybe beneficial to talk with Scott Vlasak about the high school competition 
he puts together each year.

As part of the planning for monthly Young Architect events I established a new program called the Draughting Club which was spawned by 
the idea of providing young architects and emerging proffessionals in our state with a venue and channel of communicaiton surrounded in a 
relaxing atmosphere.  New graphics and logos were created to bring a vibrant enthusiast feel sparking an interest for young architects to meet 
and connect.  An attempt was made to meet on the third Thursday of every Month, but as everyone schedules tend to be different it may be 
best to stagger meeting days and locations on future meetings.  One of the highlights of the Draughting Club was our tour of Phillips Exeter 
Academys’ Louis Kahn Library which we had a decent turn out of around 15 young architects.

For the annual Design Competition we wrapped up the 2011 competition with a presentation to NHTI, AET Advisory Board in mid April.  We 
had 5 of the 7 participants in the competition present solutions that provided the school which a wide range of building designs for the future 
AET building.  Each of the presentations were received with great enthusiasm by the Advisory Board and hopefully will be the first step in 
helping the school establish funding for the new AET building on campus.  For the 2012 Competition a new approach was taken to create 
the program of the competition.  In the past the competitions were put together from leftover Plan NH design assistance applications, but 
since Plan NH has changed how the accept and proceed with these applications there are no leftovers to be used for this competition.  So 
as several possible program ideas dried up or weren’t going to work out in the time frame we had to work with I decided to create a more 



theoretical competition that challenged the Young Architects to look at a onging change in the trend of our transportation system and culture.  
The competition was to design an Urban Bicycle Station in downtown Portsmouth, NH.  The competition received 10 submissions that 
presented a wide range of solutions for the site in Portsmouth, NH. I believe for the 2013 competition we should aim for 20 submissions which 
I don’t believe is far out of reach.   Also with the competition a new website was designed and domain name (www.aiayac.org)and hosting 
the website purchased for the competition.  The purchase for these items came out of my personal finances so if the current Young Architect 
Director and the Board want to keep the website running and continue using the website domain name there will need to be a discussion 
of funds in a Board meeting as I am not renewing these services.  The approximate annual cost for the domain name is $15/year and the 
hosting is $80/year.

As for the 2013 design competition I have already established a possible program that the current Young Architect Director is welcome to 
pursue.  Its for the NHBTI and creating a Multi Modal Station (bus, train, bike & commuter lot) in Manchester,NH.  This would become a real 
project and it could become a significant opportunity for AIANH, the Young Architects Forum and New Hampshire to create positive press for 
our profession. David J. Preece the Executive Director and CEO of Southern New Hampshire Planning Commission is in charge of organizing 
this project.  

Communications with the Young Architects has as been slightly reinvented this year.  All email blasts are now sent out by Constant Contact 
which is a marketing service specializing in this.  Our contact list is loaded with this service and is constantly being updated and added to and 
each email has been design and formated to match the currect YAF appearance.  As with the design competition website, hosting and domain 
I paid for this service out of my personal finances so I will be ending the service once my term is complete.   If the current Young Architect 
Director and the board would like to continue the service the approximate cost per month is $16 and I will be able to switch all the information 
over to the current Young Architect Director but there will be a need for a discussion of funds at a board meeting.

Also established this year was a Facebook page for the Young Architects.  This page is a first step at giving the our chapters Young Architects 
a web presense in the hopes of establishing another avenue for young architects to connect and find important information about events and 
topics of discussion in the Young Architects Forum within New Hampshire.

Looking ahead - Possible events and ideas:

- An event I was interested in doing and believe would be a helpful start towards a mentorship program would be a Speed Portfolio/Resume 
Review evening: which would focus on interested Emerging Professionals who are looking to improve their career/professional portfolios 
in terms of content, presentation, and effective communication. It could possibly be an informal or “rapid-fire” format.  It could have 
established and experienced professionals from the local architecture firms that would review and provide feedback to attendees. The 
reviews with each critic could be around 5 minutes or less in order to allow each person to receive multiple perspectives.

- Continue development of mentoring program, work with New England YAF Liaison
- Look at creating ARE exam prep study classes/Study Forums
- Continue developing the Draughting Club and better ways to connect and communicate with young architects across the state
- Continue to update the YAF Facebook page to create better communication with young architects in the state
- Put together another Pecha Kucha event possibly in Manchester or other centrally located location
- Continually remind young architects in the state of the resources (Kaplan ARE study material) provided by AIANH that are available at 

NHTI in Concord, NH
- Looked into doing architecture movie screenings as a young architects event
- Put together/bring back the Informal Gatherings Series
- Develop an ongoing ARE Questions of the week email blast, TBD.  This was started but never really became fully developed.
- Continue to work with New England YAF liaison to spark new ideas of getting Young Architects in the state involved, create a possible logo 

competition for YAF New England
- Look at creating ARE Study Groups & LEED Study Groups for young architects in the state. 
- Remind Young Architects that AIA events are offered at reduced rates to encourage there participation in joining
- Look into developing a Community Service Program like Habitat for Humanity that can offer volunteering opportunities.
- The new AIANH website will be launched in early 2012 and the continual development of the YAF and Emerging Professionals interface 

should be updated by the current Young Architect Director
- Look at organizing a few Hard Hat Tours.  Tours of buildings in constructions for Young Architects / Emerging Professionals to learn from 

and see firsthand.  Ask firms around the state if there are ongoing projects that they would be interested in showcasing
- Young Architects/Emerging Professionals contact list – Continued to be updated and modified 



	
  
 
 
 
Conclusion of 2012 Young  
Architect Competition 

 
From Nathan Stolarz AIA 
 
 
 
On Monday, December 5th, at close of the day, all boards were collected from the participants in the 2012 Young 

Architects Design Competition. This year’s competition broke away from the typical community driven competition 
towards one that would challenge each candidate to address the future of urban transportation, public health, and 
environmental conserving that is requiring cities to encourage their populations to shift to alternative modes of 
transportation, with the bicycle offering a leading option.  These paramount requirements are addressed in the competition 
through the design of a new 7,000 square foot urban bicycle station near Market Square in downtown Portsmouth, New 
Hampshire.  The new building would be viewed as a prototype in what is envisioned to be a series of such facilities, 
throughout New Hampshire’s’ Seacoast, each proposal was to address modular possibilities for the storage and display of 
bikes in an urban setting. The competition allowed the program of the building to become a symbolic center for bicycling 
in Portsmouth combining storage, service elements, and public amenities with the reconsideration of the public realm. The 
material and formal qualities of each of the proposals were to reflect the larger initiative and to further strengthen the 
sense of bicycle culture in Portsmouth. Competitors were asked to consider the nature of rolling through spaces in the 
development of sequences, circulation patterns, and public environments. Furthermore proposals were strongly 
encouraged to celebrate bicycle culture and the bicycle as an elegant and efficient machine through the display of the 
storage areas.  

Throughout the upcoming weeks each of the proposals will be evaluated by a selected jury on the follow criteria: The 
proposals strong organizing conceptual and principle celebration of Portsmouth’s bicycle culture as a positive force for 
the environment, personal health, and the city’s quality of life. The proposals thoughtful consideration of site, context and 
integration of cycling, pedestrian, automobile, and public activity while demonstrating a tectonic expression and 
architectural image that creates a poetic experience. The participant’s ability to communicate ideas visually; the quality, 
completion, clarity, effectiveness of the presentation and production of high quality work including diagrams, 
orthographic drawings, three-dimensional renderings, and graphic layout.  Representation of a complete architectural 
project, both physically, spiritually and conceptually. 

All of the competition boards will be on display December 13 through January 20, 2012 at the New Hampshire Institute 
of Art in Manchester, NH. The winners will be announced at the Annual AIANH Awards Banquet on the evening of 
January 20th.     

To view the submissions online or more information about the competition please visit: www.aianhyac.org  
If you are interested in submitting ideas for future programs, have thoughts about the future of the profession as a young 

architect, liked to be added to the email list or would like to get involved, we’d love to hear from you. Emails directed to 
nathanstolarz@hotmail.com. ■ 
	
  







Friday, April 13, 2012 Page: 1
AIANH Accounts.qdfm - AIANH Checking

AIANH Budget Summary Report YTD 2011
1/1/11 through 12/31/11

1 / 1 / 1 1 - 12/31/11
Category Actual Budget D i f f

Income/Expenses
Income

AIA Revenue Sharing 0.00 544.00 -544.00
Annual Awards 11 10,319.75 16,000.00 -5,680.25
Annual Awards 12 10,344.70 4,500.00 5,844.70
Bank Interest 59.91 60.00 -0.09
CACE Income 0.00 0.00 0.00
Doc Rev Share 8,320.61 16,400.00 -8,079.39
Doc-Adv Coop 259.88 260.00 -0.12
Doc-Elec Rev Share 29,584.51 20,000.00 9,584.51
Interns 0.00 4,400.00 -4,400.00
Learning by Design 1,000.00 4,650.00 -3,650.00
Memb Affiliate 11,009.50 10,500.00 509.50
Member Dues 38,515.35 39,500.00 -984.65
Misc. 85.00 0.00 85.00
Newsletter Advertising 11,713.00 13,000.00 -1,287.00
Newsletter Coop 2,000.00 2,000.00 0.00
Program inc 16,327.80 24,000.00 -7,672.20
Program sponsors 10,225.00 9,500.00 725.00

Total Income 149,765.01 165,314.00 -15,548.99

Expenses
Fixed Expenses 0.00 0.00 0.00
Flexible Expenses:

Accounting 525.00 475.00 50.00
Advertising 0.00 0.00 0.00
AIA Convention 608.04 1,500.00 -891.96
AIANE Conf-Travel 0.00 800.00 -800.00
AIANE Dues 640.00 602.00 38.00
Annual Retreat 1,050.76 1,100.00 -49.24
Awards Expense 11 13,203.73 15,000.00 -1,796.27
Awards Expense 12 1,332.93 800.00 532.93
Board Meetings 339.15 500.00 -160.85
CACE Conference 0.00 1,400.00 -1,400.00
Conf A-Den 0.00 0.00 0.00
Cvent Registration 2,624.00 4,000.00 -1,376.00
Doc Service 4,938.86 4,000.00 938.86
Exec Dir Fee 81,510.00 81,510.00 0.00
Fellows 0.00 150.00 -150.00
Grassroots 2,135.10 1,600.00 535.10
IDP Conf exp 0.00 0.00 0.00
Insurance 806.00 767.00 39.00
Internet Access 575.66 630.00 -54.34
Interns exp 2,250.00 4,400.00 -2,150.00
Learning by Design exp 4,501.95 4,650.00 -148.05
Merchant Acct fees 1,157.78 1,500.00 -342.22
Misc. exp 63.22 50.00 13.22
Newsletter 10,861.13 12,000.00 -1,138.87
PO Box rent 96.00 96.00 0.00
Printing 1,007.82 200.00 807.82
Program exp 17,678.33 20,000.00 -2,321.67
Public Relations 1,125.88 800.00 325.88
QBS Cont 0.00 320.00 -320.00
Shipping & Postage 538.53 600.00 -61.47
Storage 572.00 0.00 572.00
Supplies 1,186.16 1,300.00 -113.84
Telephone 1,031.39 1,000.00 31.39
Trade Shows 160.00 500.00 -340.00
Travel Board 0.00 200.00 -200.00
Travel ED 1,955.68 2,100.00 -144.32
Web Site 326.50 700.00 -373.50
Web site development 0.00 0.00 0.00

Total Flexible Expenses 154,801.60 165,250.00 -10,448.40

Total Expenses 154,801.60 165,250.00 -10,448.40

Total Income/Expenses - 5 , 0 3 6 . 5 9 64 .00 - 5 , 1 0 0 . 5 9



Monday, April 16, 2012 Page: 1
AIANH Accounts.qdfm - Selected Accounts

Income-Expense 2011
1/1/11 through 12/31/11

1 / 1 / 1 1 -
Category 12/31/11

I n f l ows
Annual Awards 11 10,319.75
Annual Awards 12 10,344.70
Bank Interest 59.91
Doc Rev Share 8,320.61
Doc-Adv Coop 259.88
Doc-Elec Rev Share 29,584.51
Foundation inc 1,000.00
Learning by Design 1,000.00
Memb Affiliate 11,009.50
Member Dues 38,515.35
Misc. 85.00
Newsletter Advertising 11,713.00
Newsletter Coop 2,000.00
Program inc 16,327.80
Program sponsors 10,225.00
Unrealized Gain 17.64

Total Inflows 150 ,782 .65

Outflows
Accounting 525.00
AIA Convention 608.04
AIANE Dues 640.00
Annual Retreat 1,050.76
Awards Expense 11 13,203.73
Awards Expense 12 1,332.93
Board Meetings 339.15
Cvent Registration 2,624.00
Doc Service 4,938.86
Exec Dir Fee 81,510.00
Foundation exp 1,000.00
Grassroots 2,135.10
Insurance 806.00
Internet Access 575.66
Interns exp 2,250.00
Learning by Design exp 4,501.95
Merchant Acct fees 1,157.78
Misc. exp 63.22
Newsletter 10,861.13
PO Box rent 96.00
Printing 1,007.82
Program exp 17,678.33
Public Relations 1,125.88
Reserve Fund Project:

 website 9,000.00
Reserve Fund Project - Other 2,600.00

Total Reserve Fund Project 11,600.00
Service Charge 150.00
Shipping & Postage 538.53
Storage 572.00
Supplies 1,186.16
Telephone 1,031.39
Trade Shows 160.00
Travel ED 1,955.68
Web Site 326.50

Total Outflows 167 ,551 .60

Net Inflows/Outflows - 1 6 , 7 6 8 . 9 5
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Net Worth Report:1
As of 12/31/11

12/31/11
 Accounts Ba lance

Assets
Cash and Bank Accounts

AIANH Checking 16,491.39
Morgan Stanley 65,057.11

Total Cash and Bank Accounts 81,548.50

Total Assets 81 ,548 .50

L i a b i l i t i e s 0.00

Net Inflows/Outflows 81 ,548 .50




